
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  May 4, 2016 
 
To:  Members of the Board of Education 
 
From:  Bond Accountability Committee (BAC) 
         
Subject: 13th BAC Report to the Board 
 
 

 
 
 
Background 
In November 2012, voters approved a $482M capital improvement bond for 
Portland Public Schools. The PPS Board appointed a Citizen Bond Accountability 
Committee to monitor the planning and progress of the bond program relative to 
voter-approved work scope, schedule and budget objectives.  
 
Recent Activities  
The BAC met on April 20 at Madison High School, and we were pleased to be 
joined by Director Knowles. As is the case with all meetings, it was publicly noticed 
and open to the public. OSM staff continues to be very helpful and supportive of 
the process, and demonstrates a consistent commitment to transparency and 
clarity in all dealings with the BAC. 
 
At the meeting, the Committee received updates from staff that included the 
Balanced Scorecard report with supporting data on budget and other metrics, and 
each of the current bond projects. The staff presentation materials and meeting 
minutes are posted on the District website. 
 





 

 

 
Construction progress at Faubion is going well.  As previously reported, $1.9 
million was transferred from the project contingency to cover the bid amounts that 
were over budget; however, very little of the remaining contingency was used 
during this quarter.   
 
Escalating market prices have, as feared and predicted, caused a shortfall on IP16 
work. Of the 6 bid packages, one came in on budget but three were substantially 
over budget.  One small package attracted no bids at all, and another received just 
one bid that was so far over budget it was rejected.  The District is proceeding with 



 

 

particularly at Roosevelt where the campus is being shared with staff and 
students. 
 
 
Summary 
 
Portland taxpayers can currently observe their tax money at work at the Franklin, 
Roosevelt and Faubion sites and soon at the 7 schools in the IP 2016 work, and 
there’s significant behind the scenes work on the design of Grant and master 
planning of Madison, Lincoln, and Benson.  At this point in the bond program, we 


